
  
 
 
Our Mission Statement  

“ Recognizing that we are the Body of Christ, the Catholic 
Community of Our Lady of the Mountain is called to live 
the Gospel. We desire to express our commitment to this 
call through praise -filled celebration, which culminates in  
our being sent into the community to actively reach out to 
others. Thus, we seek to grow in Christian love.”

 2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853  
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org  

 
 

In case of emergency – priest for sick 201 -841-4952 
Staff  
Rev. Marcin Michalowski, Pastor 
email frmarcin@comcast.net  
Rev. Slawomir Tomaszewski, Parochial Vicar 
email frslawomir@gmail.com   
Rev. Javier Bareno, Parochial Vicar 
email javib1024@gmail.com  
Parish Bookkeeper – Melissa Rivera 
email melriveraolm@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
Parish Trustees - Bruce Haskell, Cindy Jones 
 
Ministries  
Altar  Servers, Fr. Slawek. ..................................... 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Fr. Slawek.......................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ............................ 813-1982 
Columbiettes, Lucie Cohn .............................. 973-699-6793 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones ....................... 684-0661 
Evangel.,Renny Hodgskin, Jim McMenamin ........ 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty.................. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................... 852-5779 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ......................... 852-5779 
Local Youth Protection/Safe Environment Coordinator, 
Kim Smith  
Lectors, Chris Latran ........................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Rita Mueller… ............ 973-862-2095 
R.C.I.A., Kathy Nelson ....................................... .876-4395 
Rosary Altar Society, Linda Richartz ................... 876-9601 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz ..................................... 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head .................... 684-8399 
Weddings, Kim Smith .......................................... 876-4395 
Youth Ministry  .................................................... 876-5024 
ministrytoyouth@comcast.net 
 
 
 
 

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell  908-876-4003  
email dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 

      Teen Mass - 5:00PM 1st Saturday of the 
      Month, October ~ March. 

Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday  
Holy Days  Vigil    4:30PM 

      Holy Day 9:30AM and 7:00PM 
 

Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM, 6:30PM or by appointment. 
Baptism   The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage   One of the parties must be a bona fide member 
of the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitation   Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 
 

http://www.ourladyofthemountain.org
mailto:frmarcin@comcast.net
mailto:frslawomir@gmail.com
mailto:javib1024@gmail.com
mailto:melriveraolm@comcast.net
mailto:olmkims@comcast.net
mailto:ministrytoyouth@comcast.net
mailto:dreolm@comcast.net


 
SATURDAY   March 16 2019  
           5:00PM  Raymond Gelorimini, Jr. 
  Thomas Tell Sr. 
  Joseph D. Nicoletti 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
            
SUNDAY  March 17, 2019  
           7:45AM  Rosaline, Bernie, Kathy,  
  Joann & Karleen Peach 
           9:15AM  Lorraine Addeo 
  Joseph Rogers 
  Living & Deceased members of the  
  Ryan Family 
         10:45AM  Eileen V. Schiano 
  Frances Botti 
  David Weir 
         12:15PM  Dennis Doner 
 
MONDAY  March 18 , 2019 
           9:30AM  Fran Clary (Healing) 
           7:00-8:30PM Reconciliation 
 
TUESDAY  March 19 , 2019         
           9:30AM  Elsie Rodriguez 
             
WEDNESDAY  March 20 , 2019 
           9:30AM  Robert Kessler 
. 
THURSDAY    March 21 , 2019 
           9:30AM  Janine Grasso 
 
FRIDAY  March 22 , 2019 
           9:30AM  For the Unborn 
         10:00AM  Stations of the Cross 
           7:00PM  Stations of the Cross 
 
SATURDAY   March 23  2019 
           5:00PM  Deceased Members of the 
                                        Corby & Capobianco Families 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
            
SUNDAY  March 24 , 2019 
           7:45AM  Steven Pozerycki 
           9:15AM  OLM Parishioners 
         10:45AM  George McKenzie 
  Andrew J. Pinelli 
         12:15PM  Ellin Uhl 
   Dave Stevens 

 
     Santuary Lamp in memory of Dn. Pat VanOrman 

 

 
March 9-10   $7,150.00   
Ash Wednesday $2,875.00 
Food Pantry  $   125.00 
Monthly    $   197.00 
Total         $10,347.00             

Faith Dire ct Donations in January 2019  were $12,603.50 

Grocery Gift Card Sales for 2019 - $6,200.00 profit $310.00  
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!  
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s you 
can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the collection 
basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our Lady of the 
Mountain. 

 
 
 
 
 

Faith Direct  
Fast. Pray. Give up your Envelopes! We invite you to help Our 

Lady of the Mountain by giving up your offertory envelopes this 

Lent! Enrolling with Faith Direct will provide the church with 

consistent support and simplify your giving without the wasteful 

envelopes. Join us in giving up envelopes this Lenten season! 

Signing up is easy! Visit www.faithdirect.net and use our church 

code: NJ568, or text the word ENROLL  to (Text-to-Give Phone 

Number). 

 

Thank you for your continued support of our parish family! 

 

God Bless You, 
Fr. Marcin 

Mass Ministers  
 

SATURDAY, March 23  
 
5:00PM  Msgr. Ray   
Lector:   Gertrude Daily 
 
7:00PM  Fr. Marcin   
Lector:   John Creamer 
 
SUNDAY, March 24  
 
7:45AM   Msgr. Ray   
Lector:   Chris Latran 
 
9:15AM   Msgr. Ray   
Lector:   Al Demarest 
 
10:45AM   Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   Jennifer Desimone 
 
12:15PM  Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   Janet Marino 
 
 

This Weeks Events  
Monday – Religious Ed. 7 & 9 
Tuesday – Morning Bible Study – Clrm 3&4 10:00AM 
RCIA – Clrm 3&4 7-8:30PM 

Wednesday – Peer Ministry TC 7:30-9:00PM 
Columbiette Meeting – PC – 7:30PM 
Thursday – Choir – CH – 7-8:30PM 
 
 

During the Season of L ent 
Monday – Reconciliation – Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament 7:00-8:30PM 
Friday – Stations of the Cross – 10:00AM 

     Stations of the Cross – 7:00PM 
Saturday – Parish Retreat Begins at all Masses 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.faithdirect.net


March 17 th, 2019 ~ Second  Sunday of Lent

FROM FR. MARCIN 
MY DEAR PARISHIONERS,  

Today in the liturgy of the Church we celebrate 2nd 
Sunday of Lent. Be ready for our Parish Mission next weekend. 
Today we also commemorate St. Patrick and we turn to God 
through his intersession. St. Patrick pray for us… 

In the Gospel the Father speaks to the three apostles, 
Peter, James and John and says, “This is my chosen Son, 
listen to him.” That is what Lent is about, listening to Jesus. Are 
we giving God sufficient time to speak to us? Is the Lord asking 
something of us this Lent? If so let us follow the Father’s 
advice, “This is my chosen Son, listen to him.” It took the 

apostles a long time to get to know Jesus and the longer they 
were with Jesus the better they got to know him. It is the same 
for us. We also gradually grow in our love for and knowledge of 
Jesus and we also grow in what in understanding what Jesus 
is asking of us. 

The Transfiguration of Jesus in Today’s Gospel is not 

just about Jesus. I would like to see it as a vision of the 
glorious future to which we are all called. The transfiguration of 
Jesus on the mountain is also awaiting each of us after death. 
When the media or your friends criticize the Church and make 
you look foolish because you are still a practicing Catholic, 
hold your head high. Because you have been baptized Jesus 

will transfigure our earthly bodies into copies of his glorious 
body. 

Personal experiences of God’s love remind us that 
heaven is our destiny and that we too like Jesus will be 
transfigured after death. In the second reading today Paul 
wrote: “our citizenship is in heaven, and from it we also await a 

savior, the Lord Jesus Christ. He will change our lowly body to 
conform with his glorified body ...”  

 
 
 
 

 
 
Our celebration of Jesus’ Transfiguration during Lent 

reminds us of the glory of Jesus risen from the dead after the 
cross. It reminds us that the penance of Lent will give way to 
the joy of Easter. 

GOD SAYS, "THIS IS MY CHOSEN SON; LISTEN TO HIM."  
CULTURE OF LIFE.  The U.S. Senate recently failed to pass 
the Born-Alive Abortion Survivors Protection Act—legislation 
that prohibits infanticide by ensuring that a child born alive 
following an attempted abortion would receive the same 
degree of care to preserve her or his life and health as would 

be given to any other child born alive at the same gestational 
age. Please join us in prayer for an end to infanticide: 
“Jesus, Lord of Life, transform the hearts of all elected leaders 
to recognize that infanticide is wrong and must not be 

tolerated. Open hearts and minds to recognize and defend the 
precious gift of every human life.” 
THANK YOU. I would like to thank our Altar Rosary Society for 
donating a new altar cloth. This altar cloth is on the altar during 
Season of Lent. Thank you very much. 
PASCHAL CANDLE. If anybody would like to donate a new 

Paschal Candle and have it lit throughout the year in memory 
of someone… please contact Fr. Marcin 
NEW COMMUNION CUPS. I would like to purchase for our 
parish FOUR NEW COMMUNION CUPS. Our present cups 
are in very bad condition and should not be use anymore for 
distribution of the Precious Blood. I would like us to receive 

Precious Blood from new cups on Holy Thursday. PLEASE 
HELP! Next Sunday a free will offering basket will be in front of 
the altar for those who would like to make a little donation. 
THANK YOU! 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION DURING LENT. Lent 
reminds us that God is gracious and merciful to those who 

come to him with contrite hearts. This season is one of 
penance, reflection, prayer, almsgiving and fasting in order that 
we can prepare ourselves to better celebrate and live Christ’s 
Resurrection on Easter Sunday and beyond. God’s divine 
mercy is a central theme of Lent. The priceless gift of God’s 
mercy is highlighted and celebrated by the Church in the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation.  I want my sins to be forgiven, not 
retained. I want them to be loosed, not bound. Through the 
sacramental ministry of the Church and the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation, our sins are forgiven and we are given the 
grace to be more like Christ. Through the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation we experience and embody the saving ministry 

and healing grace of Jesus Christ. I urge you to be open to 
God’s love and grace in the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
this Lent. Encourage family members and friends to do the 
same. EVERY MONDAY – 7PM-8:30PM WITH THE 
EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT.  
DIVINE MERCY ENCOUNTER NEXT SUNDAY AT 3PM (THE 

HOUR OF MERCY) performed by singer/songwriter, Derek 
Nelson. Music is based on the diary of St. Faustina, Scripture 
and quotes of various catholic saints.  The Divine Mercy 
Chaplet will be prayed as well. For those interested in 
experiences the Lord’s mercy sacramentally, Reconciliation will 
be available during the program.  

THIS WEEK PARISH MISSION AT ST. MARK’S BY FR. JOE 
GOODE.  
Monday – 6:30pm - Stations of the Cross. 7:00pm – Holy Mass 
with preaching.  
Tuesday – 6:30pm – Lenten music program. 7:00pm – Holy 
Mass with preaching.  

Wednesday – 6:00pm – Penance service - 7:00pm – Holy 
Mass with preaching.  
After mass on Wednesday – PIZZA DINNER. 

 



PARISH MISSION NEXT WEEKEND AND MONDAY, 
TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY --- DO NOT MISS IT!!!  

Our Lady of the Mountain, our patron --- pray for us… 

Have a blessed week. 
Fr. Marcin 
 
From Fr. Slawek  
Father António de Andrade  – March 18 
Martyr – Jesuit Missionary and Explorer (1580 – 1634) 

Was born in Oleiros, Portugal. In 1600 he went to Goa, the 
capital of Portuguese India, where he pursued his higher 
studies and was ordained a priest. He was one of the Jesuits 
attached to the court of the Mughal emperor Jahangir, and was 
head of the Jesuit mission in Agra. In 1624 he left Agra, 
headed to Delhi where he and the Jesuit brother Manuel 

Marques joined a group of Hindu pilgrims bound for the temple 
of Badrinath located in the Northern part of the present-day 
Indian state of Uttarakhand. Overcoming incredible hardships 
in the journey, they crossed the Mana Pass to Tibet, the first 
Europeans known to have done so.  
Kindly received in Tibet by the sovereign of the Western 

Tibetan kingdom of Guge, in the capital city of Tsaparang, 
Andrade left after less than a month to obtain formal 
permission for the mission from the Father-Provincial in Goa, 
and to get funds and other missionaries to accompany him 
back to Tsaparang. Andrade returned to Tibet in 1625 and was 
joined by other Jesuit missionaries. They succeeded in building 

a church and made many converts, aided by support from the 
king and other members of the royal family. Andrade returned 
to Goa in 1629; the mission foundered soon afterward, with the 
invasion of Guge by Ladakh, the death of the pro-missionary 
king and the installation of a hostile Ladakhi-controlled 
government in Tsaparang. The missionaries were persecuted 

or expelled, the Tibetan Christians were sent to Ladakh, and 
by 1640 the mission, which had begun with so much promise, 
was over. 
Andrade became the Father-Superior of the Jesuit province of 
Goa in 1630, leaving this post in 1633 and resuming the rector 
ship of the College of St. Paul. He was also active during this 

period as a deputy of the Goa Inquisition. He was poisoned on 
March 4, 1634, and lingered on in agony until March 19. The 
Inquisition inquiry into his death revealed that he had been 
murdered on March 19, 1634. The matter was hushed up and 
nobody was ever prosecuted for the crime. Later Jesuit 
accounts portrayed Andrade as a martyr to the Faith who was 

killed because of his zeal as an official of the Inquisition. 
“It was all dazzling whiteness to our eyes, and we could make 
out no sign of the route we were to follow.”                                                                                                                                                                     
- Antonio de Andrade, Sj                                                                                                              
 
Fr. Javier  

TEACHING FROM THE CATECHISM OF THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH  - THE SACRAMENTS OF THE CHURCH 
The Sacrament of Penance and Reconciliation  
My dear brothers and sisters Jesus calls to conversion. This 
call is an essential part of the proclamation of the kingdom: 

"The time is fulfilled, and the kingdom of God is at hand; 
repent, and believe in the gospel." In the Church's preaching 
this call is addressed first to those who do not yet know Christ 

and his Gospel. Also, Baptism is the principal place for the first 
and fundamental conversion. It is by faith in the Gospel and by 
Baptism that one renounces evil and gains salvation, that is, 
the forgiveness of all sins and the gift of new life. 
Christ's call to conversion continues to resound in the lives of 
Christians. This second conversion is an uninterrupted task for 

the whole Church who, "clasping sinners to her bosom, (is) at 
once holy and always in need of purification, (and) follows 
constantly the path of penance and renewal."  This endeavor of 
conversion is not just a human work. It is the movement of a 
"contrite heart," drawn and moved by grace to respond to the 
merciful love of God who loved us first. 

St. Peter's conversion after he had denied his master three 
times bears witness to this. Jesus' look of infinite mercy drew 
tears of repentance from Peter and, after the Lord's 
resurrection, a threefold affirmation of love for him. The second 
conversion also has a communitarian dimension, as is clear in 
the Lord's call to a whole Church: "Repent!" 

God bless you  
WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC 
We are Catholic because we believe: 
The Gospels speak of a time of solitude for Jesus in the desert 
immediately after his baptism by John. Driven by the Spirit into 
the desert, Jesus remains there for forty days without eating; 

he lives among wild beasts, and angels minister to him. At the 
end of this time Satan tempts him three times, seeking to 
compromise his filial attitude toward God. Jesus rebuffs these 
attacks, which recapitulate the temptations of Adam in 
Paradise and of Israel in the desert, and the devil leaves him 
"until an opportune time." The Catechism of the Catholic 

Church 538 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade K – 6 – Classes at regular times 
Grade 7 – Monday, March 18th – 6-7:15PM    
Grade 8 – Monday, March 25th – 6-7:15PM 
Grade 9 – Monday, March 18th - 7:30-9:00PM 
Grade 10 – Monday, March 25th - 7:30-9:00PM 
 

  
 

 
High School Youth Group 

Grades 9 to 12 

Backpack Project  

To benefit El Mundo del Nino Preschool 
Paterson sponsored by OLM Youth 
Ministry. Items collected will be divided 
into a one-gallon size zip lock bag and 
placed in the preschooler's backpack 



on Friday afternoon, so the child will have food for the 
weekend. Bins will be available in the gathering space. Items 
needed include: shelf stable milk ( individual size), 

microwavable meals (Chef Boyardee) and macaroni and 
cheese, 1 pound bags of rice or beans juice boxes, 
applesauce and fruit cups, snack items (raisins, shelf 
stable pudding, crackers), breakfast bars.  
Please contact the Youth  Ministry off ice at 908 -876-5024 

 

 

 
 

Stations of the Cross  
Signups are now available for OLM's Good Friday 

Stations of the Cross 
Parishioners in grades 7 thru 12 are invite to take part 

in the Stations. 
We need actors (speaking and non-speaking parts), 

narrators, 
cross and candle bearers, stage help, musicians and 

singers. 
 

Practice schedule: 
Thursday, 3/28 & 4/4 - 7 to 8 PM 

Wednesday, 4/10 & 4/17 - 7 to 8 PM 
Friday, 4/19 (Good Friday), 5:30 to 9 PM (dress 

rehearsal, dinner, performance) 
 

To sign up or questions, please contact Dolores Reagle 
at (908)876-5024 or 

mininstrytoyouth@comcast.net.  Confirmation 
candidates will receive hours for 

all practices attended. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Easter Giving Tree  

In connection with Division of Children & Families (formerly 
DYFS) we will be preparing baskets and Easter treats for over 

100 children ages up to 18 years. They are due back to us 
April 6 th & 7th and can be brought back to the office during 
regular hours or left in the gathering room by the tre e. Any 
questions please call Kim Smith (908)813-2286 or the office 
(908)876-4395. Thank you  for your kindness & generosity ! 
Please pick  up a copy of the directions!  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

OLM Rosary Altar Society  Bus Trip  
OLM Rosary Altar Society is sponsoring a trip to the Longwood 

Gardens in Kennet Square, PA on Saturday, April 27th. This 
open to all church members. The bus will be leaving the OLM 
parking lot at 8:00am and returning approximately around 
6:00PM. Price is $45.00 (Includes bus & entrance) checks 
must be received by March 25th and should be made out to the 
Rosary Altar Society and can be sent to the church office AND 

IT MUST SAY ATTN: ROSARY ALTAR SOCIETY ON THE 
ENVELOPE. Any questions call Cynthia Sturla 908-391-4764. 

 
Rosary Altar  Society’s Day of  Recollection  

A Day of Recollection, sponsored by the Rosary Altar Society, 
will be held on Saturday, March 30, 2019, from 9:30 to 3:00 
pm, with a guest speaker to be determined.  All attendees are 
to be bring a brown bag lunch.  Coffee and Bagels will be 
provided.  Please bring a bagged lunch and desserts will be 
served.  The cost is $10.00.  Please contact Dolores Reagle at 

908-296-5660 to sign up.  All ladies of OLM & St. Mark’s and 
their guests are invited. 
 

 
 

 
 

HAPPY ST. PATRICK’S DAY! 
------------------------------------ 

St. Patrick of Ireland is one of the world's most popular saints. 
He was born in Britain in the late 4th century and when he was 

fourteen or so, he was captured by Irish pirates during a 
raiding party and taken to Ireland as a slave. After escaping at 
age twenty, he later returned to Ireland as a missionary and 

began building churches across the country. Patrick preached 
for 40 years often using shamrocks to explain the Holy Trinity. 
Entire kingdoms were eventually converted to Christianity after 

hearing Patrick's message. After years of living in poverty, 
traveling and enduring much suffering he died March 17, 461.   

------------------------------------- 
The first leaf for the Father, and the second for the Son, 
The third leaf for the Holy Spirit – three of them in one. 

------------------------------------- 

Become a Knight!   
 www.lvkofc.org 
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Grocery Gift Card s are on sale this weekend 
after all masses. As always they are available in 
the parish office daily. Please consider 

purchasing our grocery gift cards. You get full 
value of the cards and there is no addition cost 

you. The grocery stores give us the profit! 
 

Join Our Heath Village Ministry  
For over 30 years, St. Mark's has been ministering communion 

services and Masses to our Catholic Heath Village residents.  
We have extended this ministry to OLM as our needs continue 
to expand, especially with the building of a new Heath 
retirement community across the street from the existing one. 
Our ministers often experience incredible joy from serving the 
Heath residents who are so grateful when we bring them the 

liturgy and the Eucharist. We so often hear their heartfelt 
thanks especially at this time in their lives when it's not so easy 
to make it to church. You do not have to be a current 
Eucharistic Minister (EM) to join - Fr. Marcin will take care of 
your brief training.  The commitment is just a couple of hours 
each month. The EMs who serve today often say they get 

more out of this ministry than do the residents! We hope you 
will reflect on this request and find it in your heart to join us.  
Please contact Rick Gebbia at rgebbia@comcast.net or (908) 
489-0462 if you are interested. 
 

It's time to join the  Long Valley Columbiettes  

Please consider joining the Long Valley Columbiettes to meet 
dedicated Catholic women who work together to help out 
others in need. Social and fundraising events take place every 
year, such as a Christmas party, knitting scarves for the 
homeless, veteran’s hospital visit, pajamas/book collection, 
and many more charitable projects.  We meet the third 

Wednesday of every month at OLM. The degree installation is 
Sunday, March 31st. Please contact Lucie Cohn 973-699-6793 
for more information. 
 

OLM Food Pantry  
Our Lady’s Cupboard is in need of the following items: cake 

mixes paper products such as paper towels, paper plates & 
toilet paper. Thank you for your generosity.  
 

OLM Gift Shop  
We have copies of Bishop Serratelli’s book “Jesus’ Last Days” 
available for sale if interested. 

 
Washington Township Recreation  

There are a lot of great things happening in the township. 
Chefs, clay, fitness, soccer and more. I don’t have room to fit 
them into our bulletin. Please check the website for details. 
recreation@wtmorris.net or call 908-876-5941. 

 
 
 
 
 

Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish 

community who have requested our prayers: Anthony 

Arbolino, Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Addison Bigos,  Alex 

Birdsall, Julien Bonifacio, Noah Bonita, Toni Brenner, Christina 

Brithtly, Tim Burns, Joseph Caruso, Ron Caruso, James 

Castagna, David Chung, Fran Clary, Eric Clemente, Randy 

Clymer, Todd Copan, William Corchado, Chris Cornell, Genevieve 

Dancicco, Gary Davila, Phyllis DeFranco, Christopher Delplato,  

Michelle Demarest, Mike Depew, Vito Dellibovi, Sue Elahie, Glenn 

Evans, Jayden Feichter, Michael Fiume, Santinna Flynn, Barbara 

Froetscher, Mary Gallagher, Baby Antonia Gallardo, Susan 

Gardner, Vince & Ann Gentile, Jean Greco, Jerry Green, Don 

Grevera, Mike Grundy, Sr., Anabela Guerra, Samantha Hofmann, 

Laurel Jilek, Kristina Kantz, Michael Kennedy, Carman Kissoczy, 

Salvatore Lombardo, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, Jillian Martin, 

Nancy Martin, Judy Martino, Darlene McHugh, Ed Michonski, 

Jennifer Mollitor,  Faith Morelli, Nora Ochwat,  Johnnie O’Conney, 

Jim Owens, Dennis Paradise,  Arlene & Chandra Parikh, Anita 

Paterson, Jim & Carolynn Pauze, Stelios & Mary Pispitsos, 

Deanna Procuito, Art Quails, Suzane Strurla Reid, Joanne Reilly, 

Dan Salerno, Kathleen Sanders, Jillian Sayre, Pauline Scala, Judy 

Schellenberg, Connor Scott, Colinda Shernce, Paula Smith, Janet 

Stiles, Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, Jr., April Turkmen, Lil Varga, 

Nicholas Viggiano, Ronald Warner, Allen Watts, Ryan Wendt, 

Adrienne Werner, Alice Whedon, Melissa Winters, Roula Zanetta, 

Ron Zielensky &  Issac Zujkowski. We are currently praying for the 

sick from the pulpit for 1 month then adding their names to this list 

in the bulletin. 

 
Villa Walsh Academy 2019 Summer Camp  

Villa Walsh Academy is presenting the musicale Cinderella. 
Saturday, March 30th 7:00PM and Sunday, March 31st at 

3:00PM. For more info www.villawalsh.org or call 973-538-
3680. 

 
 
 
 

 “Calling all Christians” Join the upcoming global effort from 
March 6th through April 14th for 40 days of prayer and fasting 
for an end to abortion. Make a stand for God and country 
proclaiming the value of life at this critical time in our nation. 
Offer time to peacefully pray during a 40-day vigil in the public 
right-of-way outside Planned Parenthood, 66 East Main St. 

Washington. There will be an opening rally on March 3rd 
between 2-4 outside the Planned Parenthood. Please pledge 
to lift the local 40 Days for Life campaign up in prayer, as well 
as asking for God’s protection on all human life from 
conception until natural death. For more information contact: 
Jennifer English, amjadopt@comcast.net  973 525-6692. or 

visit https://40daysforlife.com/ 
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